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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

August 28, 2005

6:00 P.M. –Janet N. opened meeting with a quiet time, serenity prayer and introductions for first time attendees. 1 new attendee. Barb I. 42 AA’s in attendance. 

Anniversaries- Mary N. 24 yrs, Dan W. 18 yrs. CONGRATULATIONS!!!!!

Secretary’s Report –10 copies of July Meeting minutes were brought. Corrections:-- Dan W. is the Events Chair, and Felicia J. is the Alternate Events Chair. 

Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading. 

Secretary’s report approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K.:

Contributions were good. Thanks to RLA Alano club, the Saturday night Open in Vernon Hills, and Triple A for their generous contributions. Expenses a little higher this month. The grapevine subscription to W.R.S. was renewed.

District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$2,309.56

Income



$   727.00

Expenses


$(  417.99)

Ending Balance

$2,618.57

District 10 Reserve Savings
$1,464.72

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Janet N.: September 10 is the Fall Assembly in Rock Island. Check aa.org for upcoming area events for dates and times.

Alt DCM – Cheryl V.- Present. No report.

Directory – John B. not present. John H. Alt not present.: Directories are done. John B. to distribute to Serenity House, Round Lake Area, Triple A, and Father Berger Hall.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: Calls were a little heavier this month, including 12th step. From July 18th through August 25th there were 127 incoming calls, as follows.
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Our AA volunteers have done an outstanding job with all the 12 step calls. Please remember that we are always happy to add volunteers to our list. It is just about time to send a revised list to our service, and we will be calling all current volunteers to confirm their availability. We are grateful to the volunteers who do this vital work.

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: Working with Public Information to give out folders to patients that get out of treatment, so they have the proper information on how to get in tough and find meetings.

Public Information – Carmela R.: Got mailings together and out to some areas. More mailings going out soon. 

CPC – Pete C.: Not present. No report.

Grapevine – Matt G. – Alt. Chair. Brought Grapevine display to show. If any groups would like to borrow display, or have Rick or Matt attend their meeting to promote or explain about the Grapevine, feel free to contact the Grapevine Committee.

Literature – Gloria P.: Soft cover Big Books were ordered for the jails, and ordered literature for Cheryl. Compliments to Gloria for doing a GREAT job!!!!

Corrections – Lynn B.: Could always use soft cover Big Books for the jail meetings. If you are on the list to go, please attend a meeting. Desperately need volunteers to attend these vital meetings for the inmates. So rewarding doing this 12th step work. Please consider volunteering, or passing on this information at your meetings.

Newsletter – John C.: Thanks to Debbie G. and Susan S. for their articles on their respective committees. Again, we respectfully ask district officers and chairs who have not yet contributed an article on their committee or position to see Pat T. so that she can coordinate their publication.

At the service workshop yesterday, we discussed the fact that “all we have is our stories.” Our fellow alcoholics are sensitive and responsive to our expressions of gratitude, appreciation and fervor. Your enthusiasm in presenting Conscious Contact at your meetings will for a long way to attracting other members to it. So instead of plopping down some newsletters on the table or sticking them in a literature rack, it would be helpful if you display a copy while mentioning that they are available to be read and maybe even passed along to other meetings that don’t have a GSR. You might mention one of the main articles, point out the value of the Clipboard and show the list of district 10 volunteers and other AA contacts. And there’s no rule against mentioning that our newsletter is available in color on the distric10 web site.

We always welcome stories, poems, artwork, cartoons and articles pertaining to AA and alcoholism. AA members can send their material to the P.O. box or newsletter@district10nia.org. 

Yours in Service,

Pat and John
The 2005 Conscious Contact deadlines for submitting contributions are:

Sep. 21 Oct. 19 Nov. 16 Dec. 14

Archives – Mark D. has been elected Chair. And Jane B. has been elected Alt. Chair.

CONGRATULATIONS to both. Archives will soon be in good hands and out of my basement. (
Special Needs –Greg D. Alt Chair.: Thanks to the people who signed up for mobile meeting. Someone is having surgery soon, so they will be very grateful to receive a meeting at home.

Events – Dan W.: Fall Breakfast is coming up on October 23rd at the Hotel Moraine in Highwood. Tickets are available from your G.S.R. $15 tickets. Dick B from Zion is speaking. Please consider volunteering. Contact Dan or Felicia for more information.

Web Site – Joe M.: Not present. No report. Jack-Alt not present.

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Cheryl V.: Binders are stuffed and ready to go to meetings to promote G.S.R. position and give more information about what a GSR does for the district, area, GSO.

GSR Reports - None
Old Business – 
Rick T. – District 10 Workshop August 27, 2005 Results

Serving with Committees: Carrying the message inside, outside of, and back into the fellowship.


23 AA’s participated, including NIA chair and alternate, District 10 DCM and Alt, Public Information, Corrections, Treatment, Answering Service, Newsletter and Grapevine. Three AA’s attended to get information on getting involved.


The meeting operated as a Sharing Session. District service committees reported on what it’s like to be involved with service and how rewarding the positions are. There was a open chair at the head of the table for “Somebody Else”, the common words we hear when used to not get involved.


Everyone agreed that one-on-one outreach works best. Our announcements are not promotion; our trusted servants are elected and volunteers; and the attraction to AA service can be as effective as the way we present ourselves, starting from the point of joy in serving AA’s present and immediate future.


Storage Locker-



A 10X10 locker in a climate-controlled storage would approximately cost up to $1300/year. Please talk this idea back to your groups for feedback and or suggestions.

Nominations-
Alt CPC

New Business – 


What workshop do people want to do next? Possible November date?


Looking for people to facilitate workshop.

Motion made to close at 7:07pm

Submitted by Bob W.

September 13, 2005
